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The CCC Foundation provides outstanding programs to the communities we serve. In 2013-14 we brought  
“A Change Gon’ Come” to the Bisgrove Theatre, which was a moving theatrical performance centered around 
the life of Harriet Tubman and the kickoff to the Harriet Tubman Centennial Symposium.



A letter from the President
	 The Cayuga County Community College Foundation, Inc.

Dear Friends and Supporters:

In 1982 a group of philanthropists and local citizens saw 
a need: Cayuga Community College was healthy and 
growing, but it needed that “something extra” to become 
truly extraordinary. Those civic leaders created the Cayuga 
Community College Foundation. At its first meeting the 
Foundation’s financial report listed its total assets: $1,572.

Three decades later, the CCC Foundation completed its 
2013-14 fiscal year with total assets of $23,288,591. And 
while it’s satisfying to acknowledge this growth, I like to go 
a step further and measure our true “bottom line”: changed 
lives. Thousands of students have completed Cayuga 
degrees, thanks to the Foundation’s scholarships. Classrooms have been built, faculty have 
honed their teaching skills through our grants, and students prepare for their futures in 
laboratories equipped by the CCC Foundation. These accomplishments are a testimonial to 
the generosity of local foundations, corporations, alumni, faculty, staff and friends. For all 
this and more, I thank all of you.

Over the past four years, the Foundation has transitioned itself into becoming a partner, 
not merely a funding source, for Cayuga Community College. We own a significant portion 
of the buildings and real estate used by the College. We have expanded CCC’s recruitment 
efforts through our Cayuga Presidential Scholarships, which offer full-tuition grants to 
outstanding students. Our communities benefit from and enjoy the facilities, equipment 
and cultural programs provided by your support of the CCC Foundation.

As we look to the future, our vision to grow the CCC Foundation continues. Beyond our 
traditional fund raising campaigns, the Foundation’s growth will depend more and more 
on alumni and friends who name the CCC Foundation in their estate planning. Bequests, 
charitable trusts and planned gifts provide the greatest, long-term benefits to our students 
and the communities we serve. 

On behalf of the Foundation’s Board of Directors, I thank you for your continued support of 
the Cayuga Community College Foundation. 

Lloyd E. Hoskins, ‘74
President, The Cayuga County Community College Foundation, Inc.
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Support to the College
The Foundation provides support to the College in two forms: 1) scholarships, awards and grants to students and 
2) support for academic and other College and community programs. The Foundation had another good year receiving 
gifts and grants from many generous individuals, foundations and organizations.

Support  to Students
In the past year, the Foundation received a bequest from the estate of Mary L. Blodgett to establish the Dixon G. and Mary L. 
Blodgett Memorial Scholarships and approved the creation of the Cayuga Presidential Scholarships.

The Cayuga Presidential Scholarships are for outstanding students from high schools in Cayuga and Oswego counties, 
including private schools. Students from the Jordan-Elbridge, Skaneateles and Red Creek school districts are also eligible. 
These scholarships are available to all students who graduate in the top 20% of their high school class and provide full tuition 
for two years at CCC, as long as the student maintains a 3.0 GPA and attends full time. All Cayuga Presidential Scholarship 
recipients can complete the first two years of their college education without spending a penny in tuition.

The Cayuga Presidential Scholarships reward students for consistently demonstrating strong academic performance. It also 
will bring students to Cayuga who participate in honors programs, student government and other leadership positions. 
These students serve to raise the academic bar in every classroom, serving as examples for their peers.

During 2013-14, the Foundation provided 
$387,771 to the College and to the 
community through awards, scholarships, 
campus improvements and other awards 
including the following:

•	 $253,697 for 249 Scholarships and 78 
	 Commencement Awards to diminish some 
	 of the unmet need of $17,115,502 for 
	 2013-2014.

•	 $20,071 in Faculty Grants for the Emerson 
	 Endowed Chair and three Special Project 
	 Grants.

•	 Generous donations were received from 
	 foundations, including the D. E. French, 
	 Columbian and the Stanley W. Metcalf
	 Foundations. Additional support came 
	 from alumni, faculty, staff, businesses, 
	 organizations, trusts, friends and 
	 memorial gifts.
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Support to the College

Fall/Spring Scholarships
ACC/CCC Alumni Association Scholarships
Administrative/Professional Group Scholarship
David F. Alexander Memorial Scholarship
Alfieri & McColgin Nursing Excellence Scholarship
Alliance Bank Scholarship
Auburn Players Community Theatre Scholarship
Auburn Police Union Local 195 Scholarship
Auburn Steel/Nucor Steel Auburn, Inc. Scholarships
Josephine Aversa-Lynch Memorial Scholarship
Claudine B. Babiarz Memorial Scholarship
Antonino & Matteo Bartolotta Scholarships of Merit
Antonino & Matteo Bartolotta Technical Scholarship
James A. & Katie S. Bentley Memorial Scholarship
Donald P. Blaisdell EAP Scholarship
Richard Bunn Memorial Scholarship
Peter B. Buxbaum Memorial Scholarship
CCC Grants-in-Aid
Patricia M. Callahan Scholarships
Cayuga Bank Scholarships
Cayuga Bank Employee Memorial Scholarship
Cayuga County Association of Realtors
Cayuga County Home Bureau Scholarship
Cayuga County Medical Society Scholarship
G. Bruce & Betty Dearing Memorial Scholarship
Selio & Kathryn DePasquale Science Scholarship
George and Helen Dinsmore Memorial Scholarship
Eastern Shore Associates Insurance Scholarship
Educational Support Professionals Scholarship
Weston D. Eldred Memorial Scholarship
Empire State Diversity Honors Scholarship
Claire E. & Frank A. Fama Sophomore Scholarships
Joseph S. Fleszar Memorial Scholarship
Foresman Family Scholarship
Leo and Elizabeth Curtin Fox Memorial Scholarship
Freshman Scholarships of Merit
Fulton Savings Bank Scholarship
Fulton Savings Bank High School Scholarships
Anne Drancsak Gallager Memorial Scholarship
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph P. Ganey Business Scholarship
Harry W. and Dorothy J. George Scholarships
Harrington Business Scholarship
Ryan L. Hart Memorial Scholarship
Jack M. Hayden Jr. Memorial Scholarships
Holy Family High School Alumni Scholarship
Honors Scholarships - Full Tuition
Honors Scholarships – Sophomore
Walter W. & Mabel C. Hornburg Scholarships
William J. Humes Jr. Memorial Scholarships
Kenneth & Margaret Lesch Jahn Memorial Scholarship
Honey and Dr. Joseph F. Karpinski Sr. Memorial Scholarship

Knight Foundation Scholarships
Sabina Kulakowski Memorial Scholarship
Daniel C. Labeille Grant
Walter K. Long Memorial Scholarship
Verna Bench MacKay Memorial Scholarship
Maureen Mahany Memorial Scholarship
Rocco Malvaso Memorial Scholarship
Helen C. Mahon/Zonta Club of Auburn Scholarship
Nancy McGohan Memorial Nursing Scholarship
Elizabeth Payne McQueeney Memorial Scholarships
William & Esther Norris Scholarships
Nursing Scholarships
Jessica L. Onderdonk Memorial Scholarship
Ruth Penchoen Memorial Scholarship
Joseph W. and Margaret G. Pine Memorial Scholarship
Patricia K. Rizzo Memorial Scholarship
Linda A. Rooker Nursing Scholarship
St. Alphonsus School Scholarship
Scholarship Incentive Awards
Herman & Margaret Schwartz Scholarships
James Sayre Seymour Memorial Scholarship
Nataline Dulles Seymour Memorial Scholarship
Katie M. Socci Memorial Scholarship
Society of Broadcast Engineers Scholarships
Ralph W. Standbrook Scholarship
Anne I. Stapleton Scholarship
John E. Stapleton Scholarship
Dr. Thomas D. & Wilhelmina Meagher Stapleton Scholarship
Josephine A. Stephen Memorial Nursing Scholarship
Sylvania-GTE-Philips Employee Association Scholarship
TRW-Auburn Electronics Division Scholarship
Preston H. Thomas Memorial Scholarships
Trustee Scholarships
Thommie Walsh Memorial Scholarship
Ward Family Scholarship
John M. & Marjorie D. Wetherby Scholarship
Lisa A. McLoud White Memorial Scholarship
Thomas James Wiggins Sr. Memorial Scholarship
Dellaphene Winters Memorial Scholarships
Jacqueline Kellogg Wise Memorial Scholarships
Rose M. Zambito Scholarship

Commencement  Awards
ACC/CCC Alumni Association Awards
Accounting Career Award
Accounting Transfer Award
Madeleine Alfieri Memorial Nursing Award
Dr. G. Burnett & Vera K. Atwater Memorial Award
Auburn Community Hospital Auxiliary Award
David L. Becker II Memorial Award
Irving & Helen Belth Memorial Award
Neilia Hunter Biden English Awards

Dean Norman F. Bourke Memorial Scholarship
Edward T. & Alice L. Boyle Memorial Scholarship
Carol A. Brewer Sportsmanship Award
Professor Joseph A.M. Camardo Memorial Award
Sandra B. Carbary Memorial Award
Ruth Edwards Carpenter Memorial Award
Ralph J. Casbarro Sports Award
Mark “Chico” Castiglione Memorial Award
Philip Thomas and Mary Pace Cefaratti Memorial Award
Vicki Cook Condie Nursing Excellence Award
Thomas and Eloise Cool Memorial Award
Sue Court Memorial Award
John A. Daum Memorial Scholarships
Barbara Dove Memorial Award
Eastern Shore Associates Insurance Award
Fred M. & Ora H. Everett Awards
Claire E. & Frank A. Fama Memorial Awards
Foundation Memorial Award
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph P. Ganey Business Award
Harry W. and Dorothy J. George Awards
Harrington Business Award
Walter W. & Mabel C. Hornburg Award
Honey and Dr. Joseph F. Karpinski Sr. Award
John Karpinski Memorial Award
Samuel V. & Marion B. Kennedy Memorial Award
William Komanecky Memorial Science Award
Ruth Kimball Kent Memorial English Award
Dr. John P. and Joann MacDaniel Award
J. Richard Mahlstedt Sr. Memorial Award
Ethyl W. Mapes Nursing Award
Mathematics Excellence Award
Elizabeth B. Metcalf Memorial Award
Lena S. Michaels Memorial Award
Miele/Fama Leadership Award
Virginia K. Moore Award
William J. Painter Memorial Award
Phi Theta Kappa, Dean Norman F. Bourke Memorial Award
Dorothy M. Rooker Award
Patrick G. Ryan Memorial Award
Goldye Jean Schwartz Memorial Award
Dr. George Sincerbeaux Pediatric Scholarship
Society of Broadcast Engineers Scholarship
Anne I. Stapleton Award
John E. Stapleton Award
Dr. Thomas D. & Wilhelmina Meagher Stapleton Award
Thomas F. Steenburgh Memorial Award
Wilfred “Sonny” Taylor Memorial Award
Trustees’ Memorial Award
Shirley Vargason Memorial Award
Herbert P. Ward Memorial Award
Joan Post Worden Memorial Scholarship
Michael C. Wride Memorial Award
Jean Sturges & David Aidan Young Memorial Award

Bolded scholarships/awards first given in 2013-2014.



Support to the College

Program Support
During 2013-14 the CCC Foundation provided significant program funding. Foundation grants give CCC faculty the new 
tools they need to provide updated, cutting-edge educational programming for our students. Here is a sampling of 
Foundation-funded initiatives in the past year.

The Instructional Equipment Fund provided support for:

	 •	 Physics equipment for the Fulton Campus

	 •	 Spectrophotometers for the chemistry lab on the Auburn Campus

	 •	 New treadmills for the Fitness Center

	 •	 Nursing iPads plus licenses for the nursing program and a hospital bed

	 •	 A projector, lens, audio controls and programming for the Bisgrove Theatre and the Theatre Arts.

The Library Collection Fund of the CCC Foundation purchased eBooks to add to the library’s circulation, which included 
Encyclopedia of Everyday Law and Scholarship, Fellowships, and Loans.

Special Projects and Development Grants provide faculty and staff members the opportunity to attend conferences, 
explore possible new programs and develop new intersession courses.

	 •	 Melissa Johnson, Assistant Professor of Art, participated in the SUNY Adirondack Leadership Challenge at SUNY ESF’s 
		  Newcomb Campus. This intensive and highly interactive program combined the challenging wilderness environment 
		  of the Adirondacks with leadership development.

	 •	 Linda Alfieri, Professor, Director of Nursing, attended the Nuts & Bolts for Nurse Educators Conference in Minneapolis, 
		  Minnesota. The seminar was designed to provide evidence-based strategies to facilitate teaching and learning.

	 •	 Brenda Forrest, Professor of Nursing, attended the National League for Nursing workshop, Taking the Angst Out of Test 
		  Construction and Item Analysis, in Philadelphia, Pennsylvania. This workshop offered practical guidelines and tools for 
		  item construction, determining the cognitive level of items, test blueprint construction, item analysis, linguistic 
		  modification, and much more. The latest news on the changes with NCLEX style questions and how to prepare our 
		  nursing students to be successful on that exam was also shared.

Nursing student Morgan Talbot using her new iPad

Students working in lab on Fulton Campus



H ighlights

Cayuga Community College Foundation

CCC Foundation Contributions 2004-2014 as per audit

CCC Foundation
Market Value of Investments from Annual Audit

CCC Foundation Supports Nature Trail Upgrades
The Nature Trail on CCC’s Auburn Campus has been called “a small, natural oasis in an 
urban area.” Two grants secured by CCC Assistant Professor Sheila Myers helped fund 
improvements on the trail in 2013-14.

When Auburn Community College moved to Franklin Street in 1959, the Nature Trail 
area was farmland. Hikers on the trail can still see barbed wire fencing, hedgerows 
and stands of apple trees. Man-made ponds and trails were added in 1978. Through 
the years, the late Ruth Sara Goldman was a regular fixture on the trail. Her family 
purchased exercise equipment and benches for the trail that were dedicated in her 
honor in 2009.

The trail has long been used by classes on natural resource management, ecology and 
botany. CCC Professor Tom Casella manages the trail and takes his students to the trail 
for inspiration for their art. Associate Professor Paul Richardson engages students, 
faculty and staff every spring on bird identification tours.

European Buckthorn, Japanese Knotweed and other invasive species gradually claimed 
large sections of the trail. In 2013 Assistant Professor Myers enlisted biology students 
to conduct service-learning projects to improve the trail ecosystem. Based on their 

research, Myers secured grants from the 
Dorr Foundation of New Hampshire and a 
“Creating Healthy Places to Live, Work and 
Play Grant” through the Cayuga County 
Health Department. Great quantities of 
buckthorn were replaced with indigenous 
Red Maple, Poplar and Swamp White 
Oaks, and new signage and equipment 
will be added in 2015.

Renovations to CCC’s Nature Trail are 
a team effort. The CCC Foundation 
administered all grants and gifts for the 
trail. CCC students, who are also our future 
alumni, have rolled up their sleeves, 
literally and figuratively, to keep our 
“natural oasis” a place to enjoy for years to 
come. To learn more about the Nature Trail 
project, visit http://sheilamyers.weebly.
com/nature-trail-project.html. Professor Tom Casella assists students Stacy 

Denman and Javanna Mathews in planting a 
Red Maple on the Nature Trail.
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H ighlights

Cayuga Community College Foundation
“A Change Gon’ Come”
In partnership with the Harriet Tubman Boosters Club, the CCC Foundation brought 
The Finest! Performance Foundation, a theatrical group from Maryland, to the Irene A. 
Bisgrove Community Theatre for their moving performance of “A Change Gon’ Come,” 
a stage production based on the life of Harriet Tubman. In two heart-pounding acts, 
this original production explored the history of the African-American people through 
the eyes of one of our most awe-inspiring Americans. The audience was transported to 
the front lines of unrelenting circumstances and choices that Harriet Tubman and every 
other slave had to make if they were to escape to freedom. A re-imagined journey of 
enchantment, love, agony, dignity and triumph, every scene dramatically exposed the 
emotional fullness of the violent, inhumane treatment of slaves and the intricacies of 
relationships and family. Through Harriet’s story we experienced the yearning for a 
better tomorrow, the fear of death and the unyielding promise of freedom!

Rosemarie Romano, Co-Chair of the Harriet Tubman Centennial Symposium and Harriet 
Tubman Boosters Club shared these comments following the production: “Thank you 
for bringing this wonderful performance to Auburn and freely offering it to the com-
munity. It was the perfect kickoff to the Harriet Tubman Centennial Symposium, and 
for those who were not able to afford, or interested in attending, the more scholarly 
programs that we presented during the day, a perfect culmination to this yearlong 
celebration. By bringing Harriet Tubman to life, it helped to reveal the real woman be-
hind the icon and the real courage and self-sacrifice it took for her to escape and rescue 
others from the system of slavery, the brutality of which was so dramatically illustrated 
in this production. From the reactions of the audience on Thursday night, it was clear 
that they were moved. I have always believed that the arts—music, dance, poetry—are 
often the most powerful way of communicating ideas and helping us to understand 
and connect with each other. Thank you so much for recognizing this and helping us to 
achieve our goal in such an entertaining and engaging way.”

Fulton Welcome Center named 
for Sue Witmer
Susan C. Witmer ’90 has been a presence at 
CCC-Fulton since its very beginning in 1994. 
In 2014 Sue decided to associate her name 
with the campus in perpetuity through the 
Susan C. Witmer Welcome Center at the Fulton 
Campus.

In 2006, Fulton earned SUNY recognition as 
a Branch Campus. Six years later, CCC moved 
to its campus to River Glen Plaza. It was in 
2012 that the CCC Foundation expanded its’ 
fund raising in Oswego County.  “River Glen 
is CCC’s permanent home in Oswego County, 
and we want local people to take ownership 
in our campus,” said Executive Director Jeff 
Hoffman. The College’s employees pitched 
in by donating more than $20,400 for the 

Fulton Campus. Sue Witmer stepped forward, making the largest employee donation 
to the campaign. The Board of Trustees recognized her generosity in the naming of 
Fulton’s Welcome Center.

Reflecting on her career at Cayuga, Sue noted that “CCC has been a major portion of 
my life for over 32 years. I’m the last of the original Fulton employees; it’s been like 
watching a child grow into a young adult this past 20 years. Knowing that I’ve played 
a leading role in the success of the Fulton Campus makes me proud.”

As to her reasons for giving, Sue explained “My high regard for the institution and my 
passion and dedication to the Fulton Campus are evident by my energy and work ethic 
on a daily basis.  I have made lifelong friendships with staff and students and regard 
the Fulton Campus as my family. The partnerships we’ve developed demonstrate that 
Cayuga is THE community college for Oswego County. I’m proud to say that I have been 
an integral part of Fulton’s past, present and future.”

For information on naming opportunities that are available at the Fulton and Auburn 
campuses, contact the Cayuga Community College Foundation at 315-294-8628.



H ighlights

The Cayuga Community College Alumni Association has experienced 
many changes over the past year. Out of these changes has come a 
recommitment to the mission we set in place over 55 years ago— 
“to promote and enhance relations among the alumni, the college 
community and the community-at-large.”

Alumni-Sponsored Activities
Some of our involvements throughout the 2013-14 academic year included our well-known bus trips. 
We organized and sold out two excursions to the ever popular Gettysburg Battlefield in September. 
Our November overnight trip and July day trip to New York City were also very successful.

Our Association was pleased to present three Alumni Achievement Awards this year. Recipients Richard J. 
Knaul ’63, Melanie Trexler ’75 and Terry M. Wilbur ’08 were honored at the annual Alumni Awards Brunch 
held the morning of Commencement. Our fund-raising events, such as Antique Appraisal Fair and partici-
pation in the Holiday Craft Fair, help to support our book grants, scholarships, as well as fall Orientation 
lunches on both of our campuses.

The completion of our publications included our fall issue of The Spartan and four issues of our 
eMagazine Get Inspired. The newsletter was mailed to over 14,000 of our alumni and the eMagazine 
readership continues to grow.

Foundation Support
As always, the Alumni Office continues to assist the Foundation with fund-raising events, such as the 
annual Alumni Appeal, as well as support with the Brunell Visiting Scholar activities.

Student and Campus Involvements
Participation by the Association included various campus activities including the College’s 60th 
Anniversary cake cutting recognition in October, involvement in a Student Leadership and Civic 
Engagement Event and planning for the celebration of Fulton Campus’s 20th Anniversary. The Association 
was also present for the commencement activities and was involved with the Cayuga Data Intelligence 
Group (CDIG). We also provided financial and event support to the February Family Fun Day.

As we look back over our involvements during the 2013-14 academic year, we are reminded that many 
of these would not have been possible without the support of alumni and friends. Thank you! 

CCC Earns National Recognition 
for Entrepreneurship Education
2013-14 marked a transitional year for the College’s work in 
Entrepreneurial Studies, supported by the CCC Foundation. 
Professor Tom Paczkowski ’72, our Emerson Endowed Chair since 
its inception, shared this position with John Liddy of the Syracuse 
Tech Garden. Paczkowski continued to coordinate our work with 
faculty, staff, student clubs and Cayuga-Onondaga BOCES. Mr. 
Liddy gave us a fresh “outsider’s view” of CCC’s e-ship efforts.

Professor Paczkowski earned the Leavey Award for Excellence in 
Private Enterprise Education from Freedoms Foundation at Valley 
Forge for his work on entrepreneurship. He was one of only eight 
people from across the U.S. to receive this award.  The Freedoms 
Foundation noted that his work “is a significant step helping to 
ignite the spirit of freedom and entrepreneurship at community 
colleges across the land.” 

CCC Professor Amy Valente served as a consultant for e-ship 
programs through NACCE, the National Association for 
Community College Entrepreneurship. Both Ms. Valente and 
CCC’s co-Endowed Chair John Liddy were honored 2013-14 
NACCE Fellows.

Members of the Paczkowski family in attendance for Tom’s award 
presentation: Marc ’03, Scott ’02, Debbie ’73 and Tom ’72

Alumni



2014 Alumni Award Recipients
•	 Terry M. Wilbur ‘08

•	 Melanie Trexler ‘75

•	 Richard J. Knaul ‘63

H ighlights

Alumni-sponsored trip to Gettysburg

Skating in Rockefeller Center, NYC



H ighlights

Cover of “Get Inspired” showcasing 20 years 
in Fulton and celebrating 55 years of the 
Alumni Association

Alumni Association board member Fred Falsey selling branded bottles of water 
at Commencement

Alumni Association President 
Ted Herring speaking at 
Commencement

Congratulatory kiss and flowers to her father and graduate 
Wayne Devendorf ’14



Consolidated Statement of Financial Position
(with Comparative Information about The Cayuga County Community College Foundation, Inc. as of August 31, 2013)

BALANCE SHEET
For the year ended August 31, 2014  	        	  August 31, 2014	 August 31, 2013

	 ASSETS	
		  CURRENT ASSETS	
		  Operating cash and cash equivalents	 $        225,240	 $          150,116
		  Pledges receivable	 34,090	 33,429
		  Reimbursed salary receivable	                   1,500	                  1,500
		  Escrow deposits	           448,853	           642,205

			   Total Current Assets	               709,683	              827,250
 
		  PROPERTY AND PLANT, NET	 8,994,192	 9,219,670

		  INVESTMENTS	      13,584,716	      12,248,422

			   Total Assets	 $23,288,591	 $22,295,342
	
	 LIABILITIES AND NET ASSETS
		  CURRENT LIABILITIES
		  Current maturities of long-term debt	 $        619,809	 $        572,746
		  Accounts payable	 6,312	 12,552
		  Accrued  payroll taxes	           1,789	          1,697
		  College escrow liability	             73,877	 267,102

			   Total Current Liabilities	      701,787	       854,097

		  LONG-TERM DEBT — NET OF CURRENT MATURITIES	        6,974,953	        7,594,762

			   Total Liabilities	        7,676,740	        8,448,859

		  NET ASSETS			 
		  Unrestricted net assets	        5,451,407	        4,718,350
		
		  Temporarily restricted net assets	        3,769,301	        2,750,104

		  Permanently restricted net assets:
		     Income restricted	 6,220,450	 6,207,336
		     Income unrestricted	           170,693	           170,693
			   Total Permanently Restricted Net Assets	        6,391,143	        6,378,029

			   Total Net Assets	   15,611,851	   13,846,483

			   Total Liabilities and Net Assets	 $23,288,591	 $22,295,342

F inancial Report



STATEMENT OF ACTIVITIES AND CHANGES IN NET ASSETS
For the year ended August 31, 2014	 August 31, 2014	 August 31, 2013

	 PUBLIC SUPPORT AND REVENUES
		  Interest and dividends	 $      328,425	 $     293,648
		  Net realized gains (losses) on investments	 738,603	 1,190,115
		  Change in unrealized gains (losses) on investments	 708,612	 (510,550)
		  Contributions	 266,634	 405,137
		  Contributions in kind	          79,661	          200,062
		  Income from real estate	      1,210,739	       1,232,643

			   Total Public Support and Revenues	       3,332,674	         2,811,055
	
	 EXPENSES
		  Program services:
		      Scholarships and Memorial Awards	    253,697	     242,767
		      Equipment, campus improvements and other grants	           134,074	             150,520
			   Total Program Services	 387,771	 393,287

		  Management and general	 954,056	 1,063,311
		  Fundraising	         225,479	         249,079
			   Total Expenses	        1,567,306	      1,705,677

		  Changes in Net Assets	   1,765,368	        1,105,378
		  Net Assets at Beginning of Year	   13,846,483	    12,741,105
		  Net Assets at End of Year	 $15,611,851	 $13,846,483

F inancial Report



Honor Roll of  Contributors non-alumni, 2013 - 2014

T  hank You

PRESIDENTS’ CIRCLE – 
	 LAUREATE
($25,000 and above)

Barbara B. Buxbaum
D. E. French Foundation, Inc.   
The Stanley W. Metcalf Foundation
 
PRESIDENTS’ CIRCLE – 
	 BENEFACTOR
($10,000 to $24,999)

Leslie J. Hart
Keuka College
The John Ben Snow Foundation
Styles & Smiles for Socci         
Willie M. Testa
 
PRESIDENTS’ CIRCLE – 
	 EXCELSIOR
($5,000-$9,999)

Cayuga County Health Department        
Columbian Foundation, Inc.      
The Dorr Foundation     
Eastern Shore Associates         
Fulton Savings Bank
Harry and Dorothy George Charitable Trust        
Socci Stiletto Stampede           
 
PRESIDENTS’ CIRCLE – 
	 PHILANTHROPIST
($2,500 to $4,999)

Dixon G. and Mary L. Blodgett Charitable Trust  
Buffington & Hoatland CPAs, PLLC      
Fred M. & Ora H. Everett Charitable Trust
Fox Imports, Inc.          
Robert P. Gallager
The Frances C. & Albert C. Knight Foundation
Toyota Dealer Match Program   
 
PRESIDENTS’ CIRCLE – 
	 SOVEREIGN
($1,000 to $2,499)

David Contiguglia         
Arthur H. Foresman, M.D.         
Dennis Golladay           
Lisa and Jeff Green      
Lee Herman      
Dr. Anne J. Herron and Mr. Peter Rafalow          
Nancy and John Karpinski        
Kathryn (Boyle) McLane and John McLane         
Theresa A. Melervey     

Dr. Daniel F. Schultz     
Sherwood Inn   
Society of Broadcast Engineers, Chapter 22, Inc.          
Dr. Richard and Dianne Stankus
Nena and Jeffrey Staples         
T. David Stapleton       
Meghan Stapleton and Eric Steenburgh 
Myrna and Everett Sullivan        
L. Michael Treadwell     
Verizon Foundation      
 
PATRON
($500-$999)

Linda L. Alfieri  
Lew F. Allyn     
Auburn Community Hospital Auxiliary    
CCC Tutor Club, Fulton Campus
Roberta Dobbertin        
Holy Family High School 40 Year Reunion
Margot Hood-Rogers    
Bill Lynch         
Theresa Misiaszek        
Operations Oswego County, Inc.           
Dr. and Mrs. Lawrence H. Poole
Rural Health Network of Oswego County
Striving for Nursing Success     
Christie Waters 
Manfred Wuerslin         
 
ASSOCIATE
($250-$499)

Adirondack Beverages 
NgocAnna H. Annorino 
Auburn Police Union Local 195  
The Benevity Community Impact Fund   
Cayuga County Community College ESP           
Cayuga County Medical Society
Dermody, Burke & Brown         
GE Foundation 
Debbie and Jeff Hoffman         
The Jacobs Press, Inc. 
Steven R. Keeler          
Linda M. Kimball          
Phi Beta Lambda - Business Club         
Jocelyn and David Richards     
Kimberly M. Townsend 
Barbara Walsh  
Karen Wheat    
 

SUSTAINING MEMBER
($100-$249)

ACC/CCC Alumni Association
American Packaging     
Anonymous     
Abu Badruddin 
Barbara J. Bateman      
Rosanne and Christopher Bourke          
Melina Carnicelli           
Peggy Carroway           
CCC Faculty Association          
Vicki L. Condie 
Sharon A. Coolican      
Joyce Crandall 
James Cranfield           
Helen Z. Del Favero      
Carla M. DeShaw          
Misty DiGaetano          
Maryanne Felter
Ann and Bob Frame     
Douglas E. Hart           
Rae A. Howard 
IBM Corporation           
JPMorgan Chase Foundation    
Wilma and Daniel Kehoe           
Nancy Kramer  
Joseph A. Kuczynski    
Beverly and Thomas Lacey       
Mary and Harold Leonard          
Linda A. Lomnicki         
Linda and Bill MacKay  
K. L. Miller       
Mary P. Mullane           
Phi Theta Kappa           
Phi Theta Kappa - Fulton          
Linda and Momcilo Pokrajac     
Patricia Powers-Burdick
Therese M. Risley         
Carol E. Runge 
Kristin and Jonathan Snow        
Mary and Lew Springer
Amy Valente    
Linda Van Buskirk        
Jane H. Van Dam         
Stella A. White 
Ann and Joseph Wojcik
 

SPARTAN
($50-$99)

Anonymous     
Nancy and William Barth           
Jane J. Bowen 
Jacqueline S. Caputa    
Mary Anne Dillon          
Deborah and John Empie         
Patricia Fiorillo-Bullock 
David L. Harbaugh       
Jane S. Kiernan
Linda Herman Land and Jay Land          
Ray Leszczynski           
Marjorie Miele   
Marilyn Farrell Muir       
Marie A. Nellenback      
Howard Nelson 
Mary Brooke Oropallo and Kristopher Scholl     
Meg Osborne   
Peter L. Petrosino        
Theresa K. Rogalski     
Leslie H. Schaus          
Adam Williams 
 

CAYUGAN
(Gifts up to $49)

Abbott Laboratories Fund         
Dorothy B. Adamski     
Anonymous     
Scott D. Barnes           
Jacqueline Darquea and Bruce Blodgett
Deborah A. Boccio       
Sara Buhl         
Jackie Cassaniti           
Jeffrey L. Edwards       
Pam Freeman   
Kathleen Hansen          
Diane L. Hutchinson     
Margaret and Michael Janas      
Martha J. Lollis 
Dorothy McLaughlin     
Peter A. Mikolaitis        
Dorothy H. Pelczar       
Michael J. Pelczar        
PNM Foundation          
Vita Marie Racko          
Mary E. Rand   
Joseph L. Runkle         
Rebecca D. Rury          
Doreen Schwartz          
Frank Sciortino 
Wanda J. Smith
Stacia and Casmir Trzaskos      
Robert M. Trzaskos      
Wells Fargo Educational Matching Gift Program
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($1,000 to $2,499)

Anonymous
Patricia M. Callahan ’87
Richard W. Cook ’71
Edward M. Dean ’63
Sharon L. Detzer ’86
Dr. Ronald R. Grube ’73
Lloyd E. Hoskins ’74
Barbara and Richard Knaul ’63
Cathleen C. McColgin  ’86
Loraine ’73 and Stephen Miller
Robert W. Pine, CPA ’74
Linda Anne Rooker ’66
Dawn and William Stuart ’74
Susan C. Witmer ’90
 
PATRON
($500-$999)

Joseph M. Belth ’58
Frederick P. Falsey ’76
Michael Frame ’99
Jenny ’98 and Ken Fruehauf
Teresa Hoercher ’78
John E. Lamphere ’74
Joann and John MacDaniel ’72
David Martin ’61
Joanne and Tony Piccolo ’61
Daria and James Shaw ’66
Michael K. Trapani ’76
 
ASSOCIATE
($250-$499)

Carl S. Basso ’74
Barbara Post and Keith Batman ’72
Amy L. ’66 and Bruce G. Burton ’72
Mark R. Fairclough ’70
Kurt D. Kabelac ’65
Carole ’96 and Steven Keeler
David A. Kinney ’73
Susan Kreplin-Michaels ’76
Joanne and Don Lawler ’59
Gary A. Marco  ’70
Dawn Matijas-Czolowski ’96
Martin Nodzo ’69
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Nolan ’75
Thomas J. Powell ’66
Jane and Jack Pysnack ’82

Edward L. Raymond ’77
Dr. John R. Shaw ’72
Arthur E. Stephen ’63
Patricia Dinsmore Walter ’61
Dr. James G. Ward ’64
Mary Wejko ’66
David Zobkiw ’60
 
SUSTAINING MEMBER
($100-$249)

Henry Abbott ’71
Margaret Abdallah ’68
John Achramowicz ’73
Michael Adey ’69
Daniel F. Agan ’60
Patricia E. Albring ’69
Daniel M. Alfieri ’99
Darrell B. Bacorn ’61
Nancy ’70 and Bill Barth        
Susan A. Beck ’96
Roberta ’89 and Paul Bellnier ’79
John A. Bellomo ’55
Dorothy C. Benedict ’67
Kathleen E. Bergan ’01
Marianne Bertini ’81
Gwyneth A. Breeze-Hrycko ’94
Rocco J. Carbone ’68
Dr. Theresa Casper-Klock ’84
Carolyn Castiglione ’68
John Catlin ’75
Michele A. Celso ’70
Janet ’72 and Jeffrey A. Cole ’08
Christine Connors ’66
Timothy G. Coville ’80
Kathy ’70 and Bill Cowmey ’67
Susan ’83 and Carl Cuipylo ’81
Kathleen ’85 and Robert Cuthbert     
Joanne J. Dabulewicz  ’83
Kevin A. Daly ’70
Pam and Wayne Day ’76
Gary P. Douglass ’72
B. Arloine Ellis ’79
Diane ’74 and Dr. Francis Emmi ’74
Ralph Fall ’57
Colleen ’81 and Dan Fisher ’74
Thomas J. Foley ’76
Brenda Forrest ’77
Cheryl Foster  ’77
John R. Frost ’65

Chester Galka Jr. ’94
Marybeth ’79 and Ed Galka ’75
Edward N. Giannino ’55
Kathy Gross ’86
Mr. and Mrs. Gerard Guiney ’82
Fern Hannum ’68
Norma ’85 and Greg Harris ’87
Paige and Edward (Ted) Herrling ’72
Lewis J. Hicks ’64
Alice M. Hoatland ’70
Diane E. Holbert ’98
Brenda L.’76 and Norman L. Holland ’82
William K. Hudson ’65
Joel R. Huhtanen ’75, ’86
Lydia A. Husak ’73
Jim Hutchinson ’69
Deborah W. Irland-Crawford ’08
Karl S. Kabelac ’61
Michael P. Kalitan ’72
Erin and James Kissane ’68
Stephen A. Kline ’08
Suzanne ’66 and John Klink ’66
Carolyn ’65 and B. Gene Kolczynski ’65
Donna J. Laird  ’75
Donna LaLonde ’64
Johan N. Lehtonen ’79
Jamie Leszczynski ’93
John T. Locastro ’92
Karen E. Lockwood ’82
Greg Lumb ’08
John S. Lupien ’00
Carol Maciulewicz ’80
Laureen ’67 and Robert Maiorano     
Kimberly S. Manrow, EA ’95
Angelo Marinelli ’62
Jay Mavor ’86
Penelope ’82 and Thomas McGinnis ’81
Joseph E. Meyers ’07
Linda E. Minde ’68
James A. Miskell ’66
Eileen ’82 and Terry Moore ’78
Joan Muldoon ’71
Sue ’69 and Tom Nagle ’70
Debra ’73 and Thomas Paczkowski ’72
Melanie Pasik ’75
Richard Paulino ’61
Carol A. Pesek ’66
Barry L. Pickard ’59
Mark Plis ’73
James F. Plugh ’66

William Prosser ’85
Thomas B. Riford ’08
Barbara Rhodes Rindo ’73
Jason Roche ’88
Manning R. Rogers ’75
Yvonne Rosecrans ’59
Mitchell Ross ’66
Patricia Irene Ryan ’63
Diane ’92 and Jon Salvati ’76
George Senft ’91
Kay Benedict Sgarlata ’63
Judith and Charles Shafer ’69
Cathy ’08 and Richard Shappell ’65
Vincent P. Shaw ’59
Amanda Stankus ’03
Kathleen ’67 and Robert L. Steigerwald ’65
Ronald F. Stowell ’78
Dennis W. Sullivan ’78
Angie and Steve Taylor ’75
Mike Toombs ’81
Deborah A. Troncone ’03
Jean and John Vincent ’72
Anthony V. Walters ’70
Rosalie M. Ward ’76
Yvonne A. Warrick ’80
Dana ’70 and Allen Webster ’68
D. Ronald Whipple ’64
Carol A. Wilson ’62
Mark Worden ’74
Joseph T. Zeoli ’71
 
SPARTAN
($50-$99)

Annette Abdelaziz ’94
Albert Adams Jr. ’68
James Anderegg ’81
Anonymous    
David Arliss ’69
Susan E. Arliss ’00
Kelly Barnes ’88
Joyce (Crowley) Baroody ’63
Carol Baxter ’81
Sharon K. Bennett ’76
Richard N. Boedicker ’69
Ellie Brammell ’75
Dennis Brewer ’66
Jan ’73 and William Bullard   
Laura ’83 and James Burns ’81
Michael P. Buza ’74

Andrew John Cabal ’79
M. Patricia Cadwallader ’69
Robert F. Calimeri ’60
Robert C. Campbell ’81
Charles Card ’75
Mark J. Carr ’91
Donna J. Carter ’85
Nicole Christina ’07
Mike Coyle ’64
Gerald Cramer ’70
Heidi H. Cross ’97
Peter R. Crouse ’74
Thomas J. Cuff ’72
Thomas J. Daly ’74
John W. Darling ’81
Joseph M. Dattellas ’67
Robert Davenport ’82
Stanley J. Dec ’78
Ernest M. DeCaro ’82
Elizabeth DeFurio ’83
Rhonda L. Dixon ’92
Jacquilyn ’81 and John Dmytrenko ’81
Sherri ’88 and Jay Dunham ’88
Peggy Beck Dupee ’58
Kelly Eidson ’78
Deborah Williams ’86
James W. Finlon ’76
Ron Fleury ’67
Eleanor W. Follett ’57
Linda Simkin and James Frisch ’86
Marilyn U. Fuller ’99
Margaret A. Fulton ’69
Tom Gabak ’99
Suzanne E. Gatto ’89
Susan Gawlicky ’82
Jacquelyn Bennett Gibbs ’05
Linda Glowacki ’79
Mr. and Mrs. Gary P. Goodnough ’74
Terry J. Goss ’57
Anthony R. Gucciardi ’61
Fran ’69 and Jim Hanley ’69
Adriana A. Hardy ’55
Jeanne Harris ’65
Elizabeth C. Hill ’77
Gerald L. Hogan ’61
Wladymir Holak ’73
Teresa R. Houghton ’73
Michael A. Iacovino ’58
William F. Jacobs ’73
Donna Jakaub  ’98

J. Alan Kenyon ’71
Ann Keough ’67
Kay S. Kraatz ’85
Sandra Kreplin ’83
Debra Kuepper ’73
Angela Marie Kulis ’97
Judith M. Kulis ’80
Grace M. Labeille ’81
Rosemary Lacey ’65
Susan C. LaLonde ’97
Ronald T. Landers ’77
David G. Lewis ’73
Patricia ’63 and Gary Lewis ’63
Steve Lisano ’77
Donna Loveland ’73
Susan J. Mackey ’73
David E. Maitland ’76
Cathy ’68 and Mike Mancini ’69
Bonnie S. Marvin ’99
Eileen McHale ’00
Kathleen M. McLaughlin ’66
Frederick A. Mellini ’71
Nicholas A. Milillo ’57
Janet Miller ’82
Joanne ’68 and Joe Mitchell ’58
Lynn Mozur ’71
Mary Ann ’71 and Felix Mucedola ’70
Thomas E. Murray Jr. ’91
Joseph M. Nemecek ’64
Ann B. Oaks ’72
Robert Padula ’83
Lorna and Ken Park ’72
Gregory E. Pasik ’76
Richard C. Patchen ’72
Jim Pepe ’69
Susan J. Phillips-Coe ’80
Mark A. Pinchak ’83
Barney Porten ’66
Sharon K. Powers ’88
Theresa R. Powers ’98
Robert E. Reardon ’65
Mildred A. Reilley ’73
Kenneth A. Robb ’63
Priscilla (Pam) Robb ’58
Barbara Roesch Rokow ’78
Barbara D. Rosecrans ’65
Lisa L. Rosecrans ’91
Paul Rosenberg ’81
Mary A. Rowe ’75
James L. Salvage ’67



Thomas R. Scanlon Jr. ’76
Randolph E. Schmid ’64
John D. Scollan ’64
Donna Whitford Scrimale ’76 and 
David Scrimale ’76
Andrea Seamans ’69
Donald G. Semple ’74
Roben ’78 and Gary Shappell
Joanne Shernesky ’69
Brice W. Shipley ’91
Betty Putnam Short ’62
Jeffrey P. Sikora ’85
Jerry Sliss ’64
Mary Ann Sparnon ’74
Susan M. Stiles ’76
Susan A. Stubbs ’61
Gail and Joe Sullivan ’66
Linda H. Sweeney ’81
Mark W. Sweeney ’71
Edward P. Tefft ’78
David Thayer ’68
Carole R. Tomandl ’70
Sandra Scomber Tonzi ’67
Robert Trama ’89
Mary C. Turner ’97
Peter C. Van Vlack ’63
Roy R. VanWyckhouse ’80
Judy F. Varney ’66
Christine ’80 and Robert Vogel ’80
Laura A. Walker ’80
LaVerne F. Wallace ’56
Michael E. Walsh ’62
Phillip Waterman ’69
Cheryl ’72 and David Wawrzaszek ’72
Carlton H. West ’59
Janet C. Whyland ’77
John J. Williams ’71
Jean M. Wiseman ’83
Kelly ’87 and Joseph Wiseman ’90
Catherine Wojnowicz ’67
Robert A. Woods ’89
Emma L. Zammett ’86
Kathleen Daum Zicari ’91
 
CAYUGAN
(Gifts up to $49)

Gloria Alano ’67
Roberta T. Ames ’64
Carl E. Anderson, P.E. ’74
Shereen and David Androsko  ’89
Sharon Goodale Appleton ’64
Nancy Tucker Assmann ’79
Charles F. Augello ’71

Christopher Babcock ’77
Cynthia A. Bacon ’91
James S. Baier ’73
Raymond E. Baier III ’72
Daniel Barski ’84
N. Carolyn Bauso ’80
Phil Bauso ’82
Martin H. Bays ’59
Joan Beach ’60
Tom Bebee ’72
Marianne E. Bennett ’66
Robert W. Bennink ’75
Kim ’79 and John Bertonica ’00
Patricia Bianconi ’58
Margaret N. Bishop ’88
Paul Bishop ’71
Leslie S. Bock ’72
Jeanette S. Bovi ’72
Cindy Brautigam ’98
James Brazee ’83
Pamela Breck ’72
David Breese ’68
JoAnn Brennan ’67
Linda J. L. Breuer ’73
Timothy M. Burns ’79
John M. Camardo ’84
Jean ’93 and Ralph Cannizzo ’74
Sandra E. Cardillo ’71
Barbara Carter ’56
Diane W. Case ’77
Timothy J. Chadwick ’74
Richard R. Chandler ’69
Nancy Coleman ’63
Ellen Colvin ’91
Micheline T. Contiguglia ’72
Stuart Cook ’72
Leane J. Cool ’78
James M. Costello ’76
Lucinda Fiore Coughlin ’86
Marcia ’81 and Steve Crim    
George Crolick ’58
Sheila T. D’Agostino ’65
Linda and Henry D’Amato ’82
Carol Darling ’70
Diane ’67 and James Darnell ’67
Janice Daum ’76
Tina ’83 and David Dec ’82
Mark J. Dec ’82
Anthony F. DeNiro II ’08
Helen ’77 and Robert DeOrio ’65
Michael A. DePalma Jr. ’72
Irma G. DeRoose ’68
Brian Donahue ’72

Betsy Donald ’64
Kay Donnelly ’81
Lizabeth S. Doty ’96
Camille Dragone ’62
George A. Dressing ’63
Karen Viscardi Duckett ’77
Tracy B. Durham ’91
Helen M. Dykoschak ’65
David Emmett ’80
Christine Englert ’75
Karen L. Fadden ’73
Thomas A. Falicchio Jr. ’71
Elizabeth A. Fantone ’73
Anthony P. Felice ’98
Nancy T. Ferrara ’65
Mary Filosi ’70
Mark Fohs ’73
Ann H. Ford ’68
M. Grace Frumento ’56
Carl E. Fuller ’63
Sherry Lewis Gabak ’88
Elaine Gaklik ’88
Thomas P. Gangemi ’71
Kathleen G. Garnsey ’68
Agnes Gasparro ’93 and Nicole Napoli ’94    
Christina S. Gibson ’93
Patricia ’83 and Joel Glimpse ’95
Sue A. Green ’98
Lisa Jo Greenfield ’87
Thomas Greer ’72
Ronald Grinnell ’74
Bertrand N. Guerrette ’71
Mary E. Gutelius ’64
Charles R. Hart ’67
Patricia M. Hartwell ’86
Rosemarie W. Hastings ’86
Patricia L. Pines Heieck ’63
Shirley Hemler ’89
Mildred P. Herrold ’66
Theresa Holmes ’74
George D. Homokay ’70
Bryan Honold ’72
Donna L. Hubbard ’96
Linda Humphrey ’73
Lee A. Indelicato ’67
Vincent J. Indelicato ’66
Sylvia Ingleston ’69
Pam Iocco ’68
Sandra B. Jantzen ’71
David Jetty ’79
Sonia M. Johnson ’87
Linda ’78 and Gerald Jones ’76
Sean Kamm ’88

Phyllis (Tozzi) ’72 and Tom Kehoskie ’72
Seymour Ketchum ’56
Ronald G. Kolczynski ’82
David J. Kowatch ’76
Roberta ’61 and Vincent LaFratta ’62
Mary Ellen Larose ’76
Carol A. Lauzon ’68
William E. LaVarnway ’68
Daniel G. Lepak ’69
JoAnn Lepak ’85
Jeanne Lindeman ’64
Thomas M. Long ’74
Richard S. Longley ’68
Rocco J. LoPiccolo ’66
Kathleen Lull ’74
Allison and Anthony Lupo ’86
Patricia A. Martellaro ’79
Donald P. Martin ’68
Barry Martz ’84
Charlene Maville ’75
Bernard J. May Jr. ’70
Mary Anne ’61 and Tom Maye ’70
Margaret M. Mazzeo ’67
Suzanne M. McBath ’73
Karen Dawson Merritt ’77
Kathleen M. Mietz ’83
David A. Miller ’68
Joan Miller ’77
Linda Miller ’76
Maria ’86 and Stephen Moriarity ’86
Rosemary Morrow ’60
Barbara Mulvey ’69
Barbara J. Murphy ’82
Thomas J. Murphy ’69
Mrs. Patricia A. Myr ’58
Diane ’77 and Jerry Nachtrieb ’79
Kathleen Nedza ’88
Toivo Nei ’73
Emily Jane Nekritz ’75
Francis L. Netti ’69
Dawn B. Noble ’87
Louis A. Nocilly ’62
Martin Nolan ’70
Shirley Odrzywolski ’56
LouAnn ’74 and Michael O’Hora ’75
Terrance Oliver, Sr. ’64
Barry R. Ostrander ’80
Ann D. Padlick ’71
Joanne M. Paino ’89
Nancy Palmer ’71
Mary Vreeland Parsons ’77
Cindy and Jim Pasternak ’67
Carol ’77 and Robert Pennell ’74

Marion Pesek ’63
Carol Irish Pestell ’67
Kathryn ’75 and Robert Peterson ’75
Cindy J. Phillips ’73
Bill Podfigurny ’85
Russell Pulver ’64
Robert W. Redder ’64
Amanda Reed ’06
Lucille Richmond ’66
Joan Robinson ’68
Bonnie ’71 and Robert Rooker ’70
William Rose ’72
Joseph Ruggiero ’91
Marlyn D. Salato ’69
Jim Salvage ’64
Carole ’74 and Joseph Sarofeen ’75
Deborah A. Schwarting ’73
Susan Secaur ’76
Neil Sjoblom ’73
Lynn A. Slobodiak ’86
Donna Parker Smith ’77
Karen L. Smith ’96
Nancy Wright Smith ’83
Kathryn Smithler ’06
Kathleen Snow ’73
Nancy J. Soules ’67
Edward J. Spedding ’01
Richard J. Spencer ’66
Kevin Stackus ’73
Irene L. Stafford ’78
Karen Stechuchak ’93
Carolyn ’66 and George Steigerwald
Robert J. Steigerwald ’71
Carol Stephenson ’72
David R. Stilphen ’69
Patti ’70 and Tom Stopyra ’59
Frank M. Swasty ’70
Lucy Newlon Sylvester ’69
Martin Szkotak ’73
Edward Szozda ’78
Rev. Louise Tallman ’81
Mary K. Taormina ’84
Joanne ’66 and Herb Terpening
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David F. Theiss ’68
Justin Thomas  ’80
John S. Tripp ’70
Anthony Trupiano ’85
Kelly Tuttle ’97
Judith A. Usowski ’61
Gene Volpe ’64
Joyce A. Wallace ’69
Richard M. Weaver ’59
Robert W. Webster ’64
Bruce Westfall  ’83
Heather E. Westlake ’99
Jeann H. Whittaker ’67
Edward Widell ’70
Cheryl ’73 and Duane Wilson ’79
Ronald E. Wilson ’68
Darryl J. Wolford ’71
Carolyn A. Wood ’57
Richard C. Woodworth ’67
Anthony Yantch ’68
Michael Yantch ’83
Emily Young ’60
Wendy Young ’84
Nan Zalone ’76
Daryl R. Zarpentine ’71
 

Extensive effort has been made to ensure the 
accuracy of recording information on all donors. 
Nevertheless, errors and omissions may occur. If 
your name has been misspelled, omitted or listed 
incorrectly, please bring it to our attention and 
accept our most sincere apologies.



We received tributes and memorials for 
the following people in 2013-14:

In honor of:

Richard J. Knaul

In memory of:

Sharon G. Bernardik
William Donofrio
Weston D. Eldred
Dylan P. Lamb
Raymond F. Leszczynski
Frederick D. Murray
Dorothy H. Nelson
Daniel T. Nolan
Rose Parisi
Matthew R. Prego
Anna M. Schmidt
Katie Socci
Myron Sullivan
Kenneth L. Treece
Linda Yocovelli

CHARITABLE GIFT ANNUITIES:
Something to Think About in 2015
Earning a reliable income from your investment portfolio can be a real challenge. The 
stock market continued to fluctuate in 2014. Secure investments such as CDs offer a 
safer alternative if you are willing to sign a long-term commitment for an annual return 
of less than 1%.

In this market, the CCC Foundation can offer you an option that provides both a safe 
investment and a good rate of return. It’s called a Charitable Gift Annuity (CGA) and 
here’s how it works:

Step One:  The donor transfers cash, stocks or property to the CCC Foundation.

Step Two:  The CCC Foundation confirms your income tax deduction and possible 
savings in capital gains tax. You then receive fixed payments to you or to anyone you 
name, for life. Often, a portion of these payments is tax free. The IRS allows for generous 
annual rates on CGAs, which can reach 6%, 7% or more annually.

Step Three:  When the CGA ends, the remaining principal goes to the CCC Foundation.

Using assets that have increased in value may provide you with additional benefits. 
Let’s say you bought stock in “Company XYZ” back in 1995 at a cost basis of $10,000. To-
day, that stock is worth $50,000. If you sell it, you’ll pay tax on $40,000 in capital gains. 
However, if you transfer the stock to the CCC Foundation into a CGA, you will 1) avoid 
the capital gains tax; 2) take a $50,000 tax deduction; and 3) receive fixed, quarterly 
payments…guaranteed…for your lifetime. A CGA benefits you for years to come and 
leaves a legacy for Cayuga’s future students.

The CCC Foundation can give you examples of CGAs based on your age and/or the age 
of your spouse (CGAs can benefit two people, not just one). There is never any obliga-
tion, just an opportunity to explore your giving and income options. Contact the CCC 
Foundation at (315) 294-8627 for more information on Charitable Gift Annuities.

Planned Giving



Planned Giving

Robert W. Pine ’74 Creates 
Family Legacy at Cayuga Community College
Most successful people have one thing in common: 
they enjoy sharing their success with others. Robert 
W. Pine ’74, CPA, decided to use his success to create a 
permanent legacy for CCC’s students by endowing the 
Joseph W. and Margaret G. Pine Memorial Scholarship 
in 2007. In 2014, Bob Pine decided to add to his 
scholarship fund by naming the CCC Foundation in his 
will. Going forward the fund will be renamed the Pine 
Family Memorial Scholarship.

“ACC was the perfect place for me to start after high 
school,” Pine remembered. “The faculty at Auburn 
Community College gave me the background in 
accounting that I needed to go onto St. Bonaventure.” Pine began his public 
accounting career with Ernst and Ernst in Syracuse. “I had some great instructors, 
especially professors Camardo, Richardson, O’Donovan, Griffin and Lovell. From 
there, I returned to Auburn and started my own accounting firm which was sold 
in 1995.” Pine pursued a new career in Cable television construction industry and 
ultimately sold the Company in 2002 to the largest Hispanic publicly traded 
Company in the USA.

Presently Pine owns and operates R.W.P. Investments, through which he serves 
clients in a variety of financial consulting services from Florida to New York. His 
twin daughters Taylor and Chelsea both graduated from the College’s Nursing 
Program.

Bob Pine’s support for his alma mater goes far beyond his philanthropy. Bob joined 
the CCC Foundation’s Board of Directors, serving one term from 1989 to 1992 and 
additional terms from 2001 to 2009. He served as Board President from 2004 to 
2006 and from January to June 2009. He also has served on the College’s Board of 
Trustees.

“Auburn is my home, and I want to help young Auburnians write their own success 
stories at CCC. The College has done so much for me, my family and the commu-
nity; that’s why I’ve decided to give back.” Additionally Pine was instrumental in 
creating the Kenneth and Margaret Lesch Jahn Memorial Scholarship in 1994.

The Pine Family Memorial Scholarship is awarded to a returning student in their 
second year of the nursing program. First preference is given to a single parent 
who is an Auburn High School graduate and who demonstrates financial need. 

“Gifts like this represent philanthropy at its highest level,” said Jeff Hoffman, executive 
director of the CCC Foundation. “More and more alumni, community members, re-
tirees and friends are making significant gifts through their estate plans.” To find out 
more, contact the CCC Foundation at (315) 294-8627 or foundation@cayuga-cc.edu.

Legacy Circle
For over thirty years, the faithful support of alumni and friends has been a 
key to the success of the Cayuga Community College Foundation. In that spirit 
of giving, we have created the Legacy Circle to honor individuals who have 
included the CCC Foundation in their estate plans. The Legacy Circle 
represents giving at the highest level. Commitments such as these assist in 
bringing outstanding educators and speakers to the College; providing 
scholarships for outstanding students; and enhancing the College’s programs, 
services and facilities.

If you have named the Cayuga Community College Foundation in your 
estate plans or would like to know how to do so, contact the Foundation at 
(315) 294-8627 or foundation@cayuga-cc.edu. Listed below are bequests that 
have been realized by the CCC Foundation:

Estates of:
Dixon G. and Mary L. Blodgett Charitable Trust
Robert H. Brunell    
Ruth E. Carpenter    
Eloise M. Cool
Helen G. Dinsmore   
John H. Eisner
Harry and Dorothy George Charitable Trust
Margaret S. Harrington
Walter W. and Mabel C. Hornburg
Samuel V. Kennedy III
James W. Lavender
Paul E. Lyons
George R. Metcalf
George M. Michaels
Charles A. Naumann
Esther W. Norris
James B. Robinson
Louise T. Robinson  
Herman H. Schwartz
Anne I. Stapleton
Leonard B. Thomas
Ruth P. Thomas
Dellaphene Winters
Barbara G. Wright
Rose M. Zambito



The mission of The Cayuga County Community College Foundation, Inc., 
an autonomous body, shall be to enhance and provide assistance for 
educational and other related programs of Cayuga Community College.  
The Foundation will continually seek to provide growth and improvement 
opportunities to the College, its students and staff through fund raising 
activities and through diligent fund management.

M ission Statement
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